
Business as usual

Liaised with our schools and centres in a variety of
ways - kanohi to kanohi, email, newsletter.
Published newsletters
Added to and updated the Kāhui Ako website
Held  WSL meetings, Kaitiaki meetings, AP/DP
meetings
Run professional learning groups for Health, PE &
Wellbeing, Minecraft and Te Reo (others were
scheduled but impacted by COVID-19)
Continued to nudge networks and help teachers make
connections
Maintain relationships with other "educational
providers" such as Enviroschools,  House of Science,
REAP and other organisations
Visited Christchurch - University of Canterbury, NZ
Institute of Wellbeing & Resilience, and Janelle Riki-
Waaka

2021 - we have ...


